

RELEASE

Madrid, 29 de june de 2016

Dear Knights and Dames

I would like to give a reponse to your restlessness, after these last events that we have known through different media.

Many of you have asked me for my reasons for not answering to all these harsh critiques received through the mass media. I do not need to. My position in the Royal House of the Two Sicilies and in the Constantinian Order of Saint George is obvious and derives from History.

My primogeniture in the Royal house of the Bourbon-Two Sicilies and the rights derived from it are not questionable.

I have fought for the peace in the family. However, my cousin the Duke of Castro, even dare involve in this dynastic dispute my deceased father (r.i.p). This affront have made me take the determination of publishing this letter that I have sent to him personally last 28th of may, of which contents I absolutely reiterate.

For me there is no sense in a discussion about the rights that History has given to me. I would like to dedicate my efforts to our beloved Constantinian Order of Saint George and my family.

I send you my fraternal embrace.

Pedro de Borbón-Dos Sicilias

Duke of Calabria Grand Master



S.A.R. el Príncipe Don Carlos de Borbón-Dos Sicilias,

Madrid, 28th of may 2016

Dear cousin Carlo,

You well know that for me, the 25th of February 2014, was, after fifty years of family discords and growing apart, the big day of the peace accord and the reconciliation of our family. It overwhelmed us all with happiness.

Since then, and I would add, from that very moment specifically, some people close to you have been trying, by all means, to create discord again, with attacks that, regretfully, haven't stopped to this day, through internet, by e-mail, conferences, and the press in general, trying to revile my family in a useless attempt to alter history, creating disagreements between us.

It is not my style to respond to these attacks, nor to enter in useless disputes that would only contribute to the discredit and loss of prestige of our family and our beloved Constantinian Order. My Council, my family and I have continued in this line, not answering any of these grievances.

However, the unilateral decision you have made this last 12th of May, completely unjustified in its form, without consulting me or a big part of our family, and without the authority to do so, made it necessary for me to give a resounding and unavoidable response.

In spite of all this, and this is the precise reason of my letter, I am still open to reconciliation once again. I don't want to go back to the past, or waste my time in discussions. I was and still am, open to dialogue, as I have always wished for peace and harmony within our family.

I want to dedicate my life to the strengthening of our beloved Constantinian Order, with the purpose of achieving its praiseworthy objectives of helping the Church and those in need, and also to my family and my work.

We have just participated in the pilgrimage of this jubilee year of mercy, living moments that call for interior peace and reconciliation with God and every man. My conscience is calm and so I wish it for those around me.

I deeply regret this situation. With the same strength I wish for peace and harmony within our family and, as legitimate heir, I ratify firmly my rights.

Warm regards,

1 ecino